
 

  Australian Plants Society - Warrnambool & District Group February 2019 Newsletter 

AUSTRALIAN PLANTS SOCIETY (SGAP)  
     Warrnambool & District Group Inc. Newsletter 

FEBRUARY 2019    No 445 

Incorporation No: AOO1312OX                  ABN: 51672752196                            Web: apswarrnambool.org.au 
 
Email: warrnamboolpresident@apsvic.org.au   warrnamboolsecretary@apsvic.org.au  warrnambooltreasurer@apsvic.org.au 

EDITORIAL 
Hi members, 
The rain this week was very welcome, I can see our garden perking up already after the extremely dry conditions we 
have been experiencing over the summer..  
This month, we will be launching the new “Nature Reserves of Warrnambool & District” booklet edited by John 
Hargreaves. The book will be launched officially by Warrnambool City Councillor, David Owen. Before this, John will 
be giving us a presentation on the Beauty of the Belfast Coastal Reserve. Come along and congratulate David on his 
efforts over the past month in standing up for our beaches. 
 
Bunnings BBQ Saturday March 16th: Volunteers wanted. Please let John Sherwood know when you are available 
to help man our BBQ.  Times are: 8.30 - 10.30 - set up and first sales,  10.30 - 12.30,  12.30 - 14.30 - lunchtime. 
14.30 - 16.30 - last sales and cleanup. In addition we need someone on call to handle last minute orders to keep 
stocks up. 
 
Our first Committee Meeting for the year will be on February 26th at Joan Krygger’s home at 18 Hibiscus Av at 
5.00pm. We are still to organise speakers for most of the year, if you have any suggestions, please pass your ideas 
on to a committee member.  
 
Finally, could committee members please bring along a plate of supper, we might get quite a few people attending. 
Thanks, Kevin 

 

Next Meeting: Friday 22nd 8.00pm. Book Launch - Speaker, John Hargreaves - Belfast Coastal Reserve 

Correa reflexa óGrannys Graveô 

We wish to acknowledge the Maar people as the traditional owners of the land on which we live and pay our respects to their elders past and present. 

óPlants of the Great South Westô,  

book on plants of South West Victoria 

$20, available from  

Kevin Sparrow at  

ksparrow93@gmail.com  

Ph: 55626217   

Like us on  

Facebook 
www.facebook.com/warrnamboolsgap 

https://www.facebook.com/warrnamboolsgap/
https://www.facebook.com/warrnamboolsgap/
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President: Dorothy Mattner Phone: 55676477 dmmattner@bigpond.com Vice President: Kevin Sparrow Ph: 55626217      

Secretary: Mike Halls, 127 Rooneys Rd, Warrnambool 3280 Phone: 55626519  Email: mandehalls@bigpond.com 

Treasurer: John Sherwood. 26 McConnell St, Warrnambool   Phone: 55628064 Email: jsher@deakin.edu.au 

Newsletter Editor: Kevin Sparrow, 35 Swan Street, Warrnambool. Phone: 55626217  Email: ksparrow93@gmail.com 

Public Officer: John Sherwood. APS Reps: vacant, Group Historian: Joyce Sparrow. Supper Organiser: Liz Halls.  

Other Committee Members: Kerry Artis, Michael Mattner. Bob Artis, Andrew Gray, Joan Krygger 

Please submit your articles for the newsletter by the end of the second week of the month 

APS Warrnambool & District is a District Group of the Australian Plants Society (Vic)              All members are required to also be a member of APS Vic. 

Group Diary Of Activities  

February 22nd: Members Night from 8.00pm. Speaker is John        
Hargreaves followed by launch of the Revised “Nature Reserves of 
Warrnambool & District” booklet. 
 
February 26th: Committee Meeting at Joan Krygger’s, at 5.00pm  
18 Hibiscus Ave, Warrnambool. 
 
March 16th: Bunnings BBQ - Volunteers needed. 
 
March 20th: APS Colac Group Members Night 7.30 - speaker is 
Maria Hitchcock speaking on the subject of Correas. 
 
March 22nd: Members Night - Speaker Graeme Ward subject - soils. 
 
March 26th: Committee Meeting. TBA 
 
April 27th: APS Geelong Australian Native Plant Sale              
‘Wirrawilla’, 40 Lovely Banks Road,  Lovely Banks. (Mel 431 D6). 
 

 

The APS Warrnambool & District holds meetings on the 4th Friday of each month at the Mozart Hall Warrnambool at 8pm.  

Maria Hitchcock, author 
of “Correas” will be the 
guest speaker at APS 
Colac Group Members 
Night on Wednesday 
20th March from 
7.30pm.  
 
All members are       
welcome to attend.  
 
Venue is:   
“The Neighbourhood 
House”,  
23 Miller St,  
Colac.   

Group Diary Of Activities  Maria Hitchcock Speaking To Colac Group  
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January Visit To Port Fairy Report by Kevin Sparrow  

Ten members attended our first activity for the year, a day visit to Port Fairy. We began with 

a relaxing walk with six members walking right around Griffith Island in what turned out to 

be a beautiful day.  

 

Michael decided to try some bush tucker, Rhagodia candolleana or Seaberry Salt-bush 

(photo bottom right) to see what it tasted like. Judging by the look on his face, I doubt if he 

will be going back for seconds! 

 

Following this we adjourned to the Victoria Hotel for a lovely meal where ten members   

attended including Mary and Patrick who made the trip over from Portland. It is always 

great to start the year off with a friendly social activity and this was no exception. 
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Plant of the Month - Eremophila Meringur Isaac by Kevin Sparrow  

Name: Eremophila bignoniiflora x polyclada ñMeringur Isaacò 

Eremophila bignoniiflora x polyclada is a naturally occurring hybrid which usually bears cream 

coloured flowers and has the informal name of E. ñBig Polyò. This one is a spectacular purple  

flowered selection, with the informal name of óMeringur Isaacô, (photo right) which has recently 

been made available for cultivation. It is a very quick growing large shrub that can be propagated 

by cutting but I find that it grafts very easily and quickly and grows even quicker! I have recently 

grafted a few more of this plant, hopefully these wont take long to get going. So put your orders in! 

There are a number of Meringur hybrids some listed below. These were discovered and developed 

by Ray Schilling, Rayôs hybrids all take the name ñMeringurò after his local town in Victoria. 

(Ref: Eremophila Study Group February 2019 Newsletter) 

Eremophila óMeringur Pinkô (bottom left) is a large, rounded bush that grows to about 4m x 

2m, is frost hardy and flowers all throughout the year. It is a hybrid of E. bignoniiflora x       

alternifolia, hence the pink color.  

 

Eremophila ñMeringur Crimsonò (bottom right) is a 

similar hybrid but is a more darker pink in color in a 

slightly narrower flower, more similar to                    

E. alternifolia in shape. I have this one growing on its 

own roots and it is much, much slower to grow. 

 

All are drought tolerant and frost hardy, grow in full 

sun or part shade and respond well to pruning. Cut-

tings can be taken from fresh, firm tip growth taken at 

any time during the year. Or you can graft it onto the 

usual Myoporum rootstock. A great plant to bring the 

birds to your garden! 
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Seed Propagation Report From Andrew & Michael  

We have started propagating seeds received from the APS Vic Seed Bank.  

Michael was quick off the mark getting his seeds planted in November 

whilst Andrew planted in the first week of January.  The number of seeds 

and species we have been able to plant has been limited significantly by 

available seed planting trays and tubes. Our  preference is to use single 

tubes and forestry type trays over open seed raising trays (for future ease of 

transplanting).  
 

At this stage we have been using personal and donated (much appreciated, 

and thanks in particular to Matt King and Kevin Sparrow for ) planting 

equipment so we have incurred no expense to date in this regard. We have 

purchased some seed raising mix and calculated that the approximate cost 

is about 4 cents per plant.  
 

Michaelôs planting efforts have included adding a watering system to his 

green house.  This was a boon when he was away over the Christmas      

period, however some hot days ñhammeredò many of the young plants 

both inside and outside this environment. He reports that the ones that 

made it through these conditions are looking strong.  
 

Andrew started with species starting with ñAò and reports quicker and later 

germination of 20 species, primarily Acacia, of the 24 species planted.  

Some species have germinated prolifically, whereas the germination rate of 

others has been far less.  It has been interesting to see that some of the   

successful germinations are from ñoldò stock from the Seed Bank, so it 

seems that Andrew and Michaelôs decision to have a go at planting the 

older seeds has paid off!  
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Seed Propagation Report From Andrew & Michael - Continued  

Andrew has taken a low tech approach: placing seed trays under a north 

facing, but sheltered, pergola and hand watering, when he remembers!   

 

Acacia are known to germinate mainly in Spring and Summer, and this 

experience seems to show how well they are adapted to sprouting in 

warm and often dry conditions. Of the other ñAò seeds from the Seed 

Bank there are two remaining packets of seeds. These seeds were not 

planted because they are grass species that are better planted in Autumn. 

 

In mid February, Michael planted seeds of 12 more species.  Hopefully 

we will be able to report some positive germination outcomes at the 

February meeting. 

 

At this stage we have not made detailed notes of which species have 

germinated to date, but we will do so  and provide more details of  

ñmost successful species we plantedò in due course.  

 

EDITOR: Can you help out Michael & Andrew with donations of     

individual tubes or forestry type trays, Note: NOT open seed raising 

trays where seedlings have to be pricked out.  

 

Also can you collect some seeds from your garden, particularly from 

plants that you donôt often see in propagation. Please pass these on to 

Michael or Andrew or give to a committee member. 
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Notices  

 
 

SEPTEMBER 30th  to OCTOBER 4th 2019 
 

 
ANPSA 2019 Conference - Blooming Biodiversity 

 
 

Hosted by  Wildflower Society of Western Australian in Albany, WA. 
 

Pre and post conference tours 
Between 21 September to 11 October. 

 
Key Speakers 

Professor Stephen D Hopper AC – AJ Swaby Address 
Gregory John Keighery. 

 
Details  www.bloomingbiodiversity.com.au 

Bookings open January 2019. 


